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Police in New South Wales have charged a 53-year-old man with murder following the fatal
stabbing of an 83-year-old man in a shopping center car park in Lake Macquarie. Authorities
described the attack as both random and senseless, sparking renewed concern over the

rise of knife crime in the region.

The incident unfolded around 9:50 a.m. when the victim, who police say was a respected
resident, was attacked in the car park of a shopping strip in Charlestown. Witnesses rushed
to help, attempting to provide first aid before emergency services arrived. Despite their

efforts, the man succumbed to multiple stab wounds at the scene.

The sudden violence prompted nearby schools to go into lockdown as police launched a
large-scale search for the attacker. Officers from neighboring police districts, supported by
the dog squad and police aircraft, established a perimeter and cordoned off the crime
scene. For nearly three hours, residents of the Hunter region were urged to remain vigilant

while the manhunt was underway.



Around 1 p.m., a 53-year-old man presented himself at Newcastle Police Station. He was
taken into custody, interviewed, and later charged with murder and assault. He has been

refused bail and is scheduled to appear before the court tomorrow.

Detective Chief Inspector Scott Parker said there was no evidence that the victim and the
alleged attacker had any prior connection. “It’s very tragic,” Parker told reporters. “The
deceased man is a man of very good character, and it seems a very random and senseless
attack.” Police confirmed they had recovered a knife believed to have been used in the

incident.

The stabbing has intensified discussion about knife-related violence across New South
Wales. “Knife crime, it's clear it is on the rise,” Parker said. “It’'s a concern for all society, and
we appeal to anyone, members of the public who have witnessed this matter today, who
haven’t reported to police, to contact us. And we’ll continue our efforts to reduce the

scourge of knife crime.”

The Kkilling marks the second high-profile stabbing in Lake Macquarie this month. Earlier in
August, a 13-year-old exchange student was allegedly murdered by another exchange
student, aged 14, who had been living in the same household. That case remains before the

courts.

Community leaders and law enforcement officials have emphasized the impact of such
crimes on public safety, noting that random attacks heighten anxiety among residents. The
sudden loss of a community member described as “of very good character” has also left

locals shaken.

While police investigations continue, the focus has turned toward addressing broader
concerns about violent crime and the risks posed by offenders carrying knives in public
spaces. Authorities are urging members of the community to come forward with any

information that may assist the inquiry.

The 53-year-old accused remains in custody, and prosecutors are expected to oppose any
application for bail when the case is brought before the magistrate. Police have not released

his name in keeping with ongoing court proceedings.

As Lake Macquarie recovers from another violent incident, officials have pledged to

continue targeted operations to reduce knife crime and reassure the public that community



safety remains a top priority.



